September 9, 2014
8:00 a.m.

The Fannin County Board of Education met in a work session with the following
members present: Steve Stanley, Chair; Sandra Mercier, Vice-Chair; Bobby Bearden; Terry
Bramlett; and Lewis DeWeese. All members present.

The meeting was called to order by Steve Stanley, Chair.

Art Hubbard, Assistant Superintendent, gave Board members an update on construction
projects. Mr. Hubbard stated the following items have been completed at the maintenance
facility: Plumbing rough, HVAC rough, and electrical rough. Mr. Hubbard also stated the
drywall installation is underway.

Mr. Hubbard stated the following items had been completed on the CTAE classroom
wing: Handrails and water heater. He also said we are awaiting the Fire Marshall’s visit for final
Certificate of Occupancy.

Mr. Hubbard stated the following areas in the Fannin County High School Media Center
are complete: suspended ceiling, HVAC ductwork, and VCT installation. Mr. Hubbard stated we
are awaiting the Fire Marshall to visit for Certificate of Occupancy.

Mr. Hubbard stated the fixture installation at the Blue Ridge Elementary School restroom
renovation project is complete. Mr. Hubbard also stated the upper restroom renovation has been
operational since August 15, 2014 and the lower restroom renovation has been operational since
August 28, 2014. Mr. Hubbard stated we are awaiting the fire Marshall’s visit for Certificate of
Occupancy.

Mr. Hubbard stated the gutter and downspout installation and the contract are complete at
the Blue Ridge Elementary School building #53 re-roof project (old wing).

Mark Henson, Superintendent, reviewed the agenda for the meeting on Thursday,
September 11, 2014.

There being no further business to come before the meeting, a motion was made by
Bobby Bearden, seconded by Sandra Mercier, to adjourn subject to being called into special
session by the Chair when deemed necessary. All members voted yes; motion carried.

Steve Stanley, Chairperson

Mark Henson, Superintendent
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